





Tree Replacement, Seth Lawless, referting to the tree inventory, indicated approximately 100 of
the Town’s trees needed replacing. Jeiry Moody, Agricultural Extension Agent, took soil samples
and suggested the dying trees not be replaced with the same type being removed. He also
indicated the window for replacing the trees would be March 15" to April 15" because of the
weather A committee was selected. Participants will be Chatlie Burleson, Seth Lawless, Reub
Mooradian, Rick Owen, Taylor Rees and Fred Pfohl (Mr. Pfohl, who was not present, wiil be
asked to be on the committee).

Spring Clean Up. Mayor Holland declared April 29, 2000 as Spring Clean-Up day. Volunteers
are requested to meet at the fire station at 10:00 A M.

Staff/Consultant Reports.

Town Engineer’s Report. Ed Powell reported that Smith & Sons Paving wete back on the job
with paving to resume next week, weather permitting. The survey for Upper Grouse Ridge is
complete and advertisements for bids will be sent out in the next couple of weeks. Reub
Mooradian questioned the price of asphalt in light of the recent increases in petroleum products.
Mr. Powell indicated he expected asphalt prices to be about 10% higher. Mayor Holland
instructed Seth Lawless to notify the individuals paying for the paving as soon as Ed Powell gets
the quote. Mayor Holland also requested that M. Powell take a look at a drainage problem on Ski
Way Circle.

Public Works Director’s Report, Joe Perty had no report.
Town Attorney’s Report. Mr. Paletta had no repoit.
Chief of Police’s Report. Chief Hefher went over the report submitted to Council.

Town Manager’s Report. Seth Lawless reminded the Council membess of the upcoming refreat
on April 7% The agenda is still open for suggestions.

He meet on Wednesday the 16" with Senator Garwood, Mayor Holland and Gil Adams to discuss
the occupancy tax distribution changed. The meeting offered little promise. In addition the
meeting between the Managers of Seven Devils, Banner Elk and Sugar Mountain regarding sales
tax distribution failed 1o produce a compromise the Town of Boone would consider. A letter will
be given to the County Commissioners in hopes of obtaining a favorable vote on the issue when
they meet,

Ron Shane accepted the proposal for leasing his property for a marshaling yard. The Town has
already started moving the materials from the top of the mountain to the new area by Buckeye
Lake

The Tennis Court Committee met to go over specifications for the tennis court to be located at the
recreation area by Buckeye Lake The Council will be updated as plans are developed.

The new dumpster for the recycling center is in place. The roll-oft dumpster has been taken for
repairs and should be returned next week. Signs will be ordered when the placement of containers

has been completed.

The Dome for Genesis will be put up on March 25™: volunteers are needed for this endeavor.
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f. Tax Report and Building Inspections Report  The lax and Building Inspections Report were
accepted as submitted

7. Closed Session. Upon a motion by Reub Mooradian, seconded by Rick Owen, the Council
entered Executive Session at 7:40 PM under the provisions of NCGS 143-318(a)(3) to consult with
the Town Attorney. The Council came out of the closed session at 7:50 PM. No Action taken,

ADJOURN

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned upon a motion by Rick
Owen, seconded by Reub Mooradian. Motion passed. The meeting ended at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Reba G. Greene
Town Clerk
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Minutes approved by Town Council on / A /4;“71'8/& , 2000
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Town Clerk
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